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Over the last several years, it seems 
that competition among factoring 
companies has increased dramatically. 
The supply and demand between 
invoice factoring companies and quali-
fied prospects has tipped to the point 
where too many funders are chasing 
too few deals. Just look around at 
some of the social media boards where 
a broker posts a potential lead and ten 
different factoring companies respond 
to it. Economics 101 teaches us that a 
perfectly competitive market structure 
is one where there are many buyers 
and sellers, homogeneous products, 
and relatively free entry and exit in 
the marketplace. I will be the first to 
go on record to say that I believe that 
competition is the cornerstone of our 
economy, which makes us the great 
country for others to follow. 

Unfortunately, when competition is 
fierce in a particular industry, what 
may be good on one side of the 
equation may not be beneficial on 
the other. For example, let’s travel 
back just a few short years ago to 
the mortgage crisis that crippled 
our economy and created a global 
financial meltdown, the likes of which 
we have not seen since the great 
depression of the 1930’s. This was a 
classic example where well capital-
ized lenders with cheap funds created 
a demand for borrowers looking 
for new mortgages, either through 

new purchases or refinances. As the 
number of lenders increased, so did 
the demand for mortgages, which 
led banks and mortgage lenders to 
loosen their underwriting guidelines 
by originating loans to people with 
less than perfect credit. Many of 
these loans became foreclosures and 
underwater mortgages, which led to 
the great recession of 2008. This is not 
to suggest we are not in an asset based  
bubble; however, the comparison 
is that we are now seeing many 
new factors and asset based lenders 
entering the marketplace, competing 
for qualified prospects. You’ll hear 
terms like .50% fee, 100% advance 
rates, and no verification required. As 
a former numbers geek, I can tell you 
that many of these too good to be true 
deals are usually just that. Usually, 
there are hidden costs, teaser rates, and 
other junk fees that are buried in the 
agreement. I can tell you from personal 
experience, where we’ve had competi-
tors call our clients inquiring about 
our rates and advances, and then offer 
them a cheaper discount rate or higher 
advance. Fortunately for us, our clients 
realize that value is more than just 
having the lowest price. I’m sure that 
many of my colleagues will agree that 
a superior invoice factoring company is 
one that values the client, understands 
their business model, and finds solu-
tions to meet their cash flow needs. In 

other words, not all factors put their 
clients in a one size fits all program.     

Although factoring companies are 
getting more aggressive in trying to 
find new deals, I believe there are 
many good reasons why this industry 
will continue to thrive for years to 
come. First, and most importantly, 
factors and asset based lenders conduct 
business with other businesses. Unlike 
a mortgage or credit card, it is not a 
consumer driven market. Experience 
has taught us that, before we fund 
any new client , there is a cause and 
effect discussion. Most often, the 
business has a need for cash flow for 
the purpose of expanding their opera-
tions. In order to increase sales, they 
will utilize the services of a factoring 
company and receive immediate cash 
for their invoices. If the client has a 
sufficient profit margin to absorb the 
cost of factoring and increase their 
sales by accelerating their cash flow, 
the concept works. Many people who 
are unfamiliar with invoice factoring 
often assume that our clients are on the 
lowest end of the credit spectrum and 
utilize factors as a last resort for their 
failing business. 

While factoring can help problem 
businesses, it is a primary source of 
financing for many new and rapidly 
growing businesses. For example, we 
had a client several years ago that 
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worked in the tech industry for a large 
Silicon Valley firm. He ventured out 
on his own and was quite successful 
in getting new contracts with house-
hold name account debtors. Since he 
had only been in business for a few 
months, the bank would not consider 
financing his new operation. The bank 
considered him a high risk, not because 
he had bad credit or any derogatory 
issues; it was just that he had no real 
history with his new company and 
insufficient collateral to back a loan. 
Our advantage was that we were 
able to get past his company file and 
concentrate on the clients he was doing 
business with. The contracts, purchase 
orders, and invoices were properly 
verified, which allowed us to set up a 
factoring line of credit that enabled his 
business to hire more employees and 
take on some larger clients, which took 
his company to another level of profit-
ability. To this day, we have funded 
several million dollars with this small 
business startup and consider him one 
of our true factoring success stories. 

However, before the first funding, 
before the due diligence or even the 
application, it started with a meeting. 
From there, a mutually beneficial 
relationship was formed, and the rest 
is history. When a factoring company 
starts doing business with a new client, 
it is a constantly evolving relation-
ship. In other financing industries, it’s 
basically a one and done type situation. 
When a mortgage company closes 
a loan, they are on to the next deal. 
The same is usually true in any other 
type of financing arrangement. Invoice 
factoring is different. Unlike tradi-
tional loans, factoring companies are 
constantly interacting with their clients. 
Whether it’s funding a new invoice, 
rebating receipts or adjusting escrow 
accounts, there will always be activity 
between the client and factor. The 
client may add new customers to fund, 
their financial condition may change 
or they may require some additional 
type of financing. A good factor will 
continually monitor all aspects of the 
client and the account debtors, not just 
for their own protection, but for all 
parties involved in the factoring trans-
actions. Yes, the asset-based lending 
market will experience the compression 
of margins brought on by a new array 
of lenders. However, the strongest 
will survive not just by offering the 
cheapest deals, but providing the best 


